Annette Lovell

Head of Customer Contact and Compliance

The Office of Gas and Electricity Markets

9 Millbank

London

SW1P 3GE


 ADVANCE \y 155 
 ADVANCE \y 180 
 ADVANCE \y 205 11 July 2002

 ADVANCE \y 240 

 ADVANCE \y 295 Dear Annette
Regulation of gas and electricity marketing: a more rigorous approach
ScottishPower Energy Retail welcomes this opportunity to respond to the above consultation.  We are pleased that Ofgem agrees that Direct Selling has brought benefits to many customers and, in principle, we support the introduction of a more rigorous approach to enforcement towards those suppliers whose selling practices result in a customer complaint.

Further to the March consultation on how the Marketing Condition could be made more effective, we would be interested to know what suggestions were put forward by other suppliers as we note the responses have not been placed on the Ofgem website.  We would also be interested in the form and content of the consumer research being commissioned.

EnergySure / Sales Quality & Compliance

Our commitment to addressing the issue of misselling in the industry as a whole, is clearly demonstrated by our involvement in EnergySure.  As you will be aware, ScottishPower has been instrumental in developing the accreditation scheme for sales agents.

Underpinning our commitment to EnergySure are the significant measures we have already taken internally through our Sales Quality and Compliance Team.  A number of these initiatives were outlined in our response – sent for the attention of Paul Beard (13/3/02) – to the previous Marketing Condition consultation issued in March.

energywatch Complaint Statistics

Our main area of concern is with regard to the timing and use of energywatch complaint statistics as the measure for instigating an Ofgem investigation.  The introduction of the new regime comes at a time when the energywatch reporting system is in its infancy and there will no doubt be a period of adjustment.  

A way of ensuring that accurate reporting is achieved would be – as mentioned in the consultation – by allowing suppliers the opportunity to verify that complaints have been correctly categorised and recorded.  Given the sensitivities involved in any investigation and its possible outcomes, a prudent approach would suggest that the appropriate time to do this would be prior to publication of the figures by energywatch. 

Next steps

ScottishPower look forward to continuing involvement in EnergySure and the publication of Ofgem’s next document when the new system has reached an adequate level of robustness that a sensible forward-looking threshold can be set.

Should you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me on 0141 568 8608 or by email at ainsley.l.crawford@scottishpower.com
Yours sincerely,

Ainsley Crawford

Regulation, Customer Sales & Service

